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Francestown Police Department  
Post Office Box 5 - 15 New Boston Road 

Francestown New Hampshire 03043  
 

603-547-6850 

Police Log 

 
10/21/2020 – 11/18/2020 

 
1.    On 10/21/20 at 0922 hours, police responded to a residential alarm on Poor Farm 

Road. All was secure upon arrival. 

2. On 10/23/20 at 1716 hours, police responded to the area of East Road, for a report of 

stray dogs. The animals were gone upon arrival. 

3. On 10/24/20 at 1426 hours, police responded to a single car motor vehicle accident on 

Mountain Road by East Road. The driver, Matthew Gilcreast, 17 years old of 

Francestown, had lost control of the vehicle, a 2003 GMC pickup, causing it to strike 

an embankment and roll over. Francestown Ambulance responded to the scene, where 

Gilcreast and a juvenile passenger were treated for minor injuries and released. 

Mike’s Towing removed the car from the scene. 

4. On 11/03/20 at 1433 hours, police responded to the area of Mountainside Lane to 

check the welfare of a resident. All was fine upon arrival. 

5. On 11/05/20 at 1418 hours, police responded to a residential alarm on Abbott Lane. 

Road. All was secure upon arrival. 

6. On 11/06/20 at 1454 hours, police responded to the area of New Boston and Ferson 

Road, for a report of loud target shooting. All was quiet upon arrival.           

7. On 11/06/20 at 1644 hours, police responded to the area of Oak Hill and Perley Road, 

for a report of loose canines. The owner was located and advised to please restrain/ 

leash her dogs. 

8. On 11/09/20 at 0640 hours, police responded with Francestown Fire Department to a 

small brush fire on Campbell Hill Road. 

9. On 11/09/20 at 0914 hours, police investigated a report of a stray canine in the area of 

Dodge Hill Road. The owner was spoken with, and advised to please restrain his dog. 

10. On 11/09/20 at 1125 hours, Francestown police investigated a reported social security 

scam, from a resident of Pleasant Pond Road. 

11. On 11/10/20 at 1350 hours, police responded to a residential alarm on Dennison Pond 

Road. All was fine upon arrival. 

12. On 11/14/20 at 1724 hours, police responded to a check a residence that had possibly 

been vandalized on Scoby Road. All was fine upon arrival. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Chief Michael Dowd 


